
Historic District Revision Outreach Timeline 
 

In February of 2015, the Northfield Heritage Preservation Commission (HPC) applied for grant 

funds from the State Historic Society to resurvey the district. 

The State Historic Society awarded a $12,000 Certified Local Government (CLG) grant Sept 

2015. 

At the December 8, 2015 City Council meeting, the City Council approved the $8,000 grant 

matching funds. 

A request for proposals (RFP) for consultant services was issued on January 6, 2016. 

March 2016 notification letter of resurvey project sent to all district property owners. 

The consultants completed the survey at the end of 2016 and provided a final report at the March 

2017 HPC meeting.   

Summer/Fall 2016 HPC members attempted to personally interview each district property owner 

and provide the survey results and district information. 

The Planning Commission reviewed the HPC proposal at its May 2017 meeting. 

The official public hearing for the ordinance per the published notice announcing amendments to 

the district was held before the City Council on June 6, 2017. 

An informational presentation providing additional details on the Historic District was provided 

to City Council on October 10, 2017. 

Notice of ordinance sent to affected owners January 26, 2018 by staff and the following week 

from HPC with invitation to talk personally. 

1st reading of ordinance January 16, 2018 February 13, 2018 


